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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON SOLID WASTE MINUTES
October 25, 2012
4:00 p.m.
Location:  Don Davis Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  
Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Greg Anderson, Doyle Carter, Stephen Joost, Jim Love and Matt Schellenberg
Also: Paige Johnston – General Counsel’s office; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division,  Jessica Stephens – Legislative Services Division; Kirk Sherman and Robert Campbell – Council Auditor’s Office; Jim Robinson, Jeff Foster and Lin White – Public Works Department
Meeting Convened: 4:04 p.m.
Chairman Gulliford convened the meeting and asked everyone in attendance to please sign the attendance sheet and provide an e-mail address to be contacted with future committee meeting information.  He hoped that the committee’s work would educate both council members and the general public about solid waste issues and challenges, both in Jacksonville and elsewhere.  The aim is to explore ways to use the best technologies and practices to be more efficient and save money in solid waste operations.
Public Works Director Jim Robinson said that he would make a presentation at a future committee meeting about what initiatives are already underway in the Solid Waste Division.    Council Member Schellenberg requested a listing of all the federal and state mandates and regulations that govern solid waste collection and disposal operations.
Chairman Gulliford asked committee members to suggest ideas, topics, and issues of concern for future discussion.  The members provided the following suggestions:

Committee member issue suggestions
· Beaches tipping fee (Joost)

· Trail Ridge Landfill permitting (Joost)

· Advanced Disposal yard waste/Old Kings Road Landfill – recycling credit? Host fee?  (Joost)

· Ways of increasing recycling participation – new technologies, public education, state mandate (Love)

· How much does recycling cost and how much money do we lose (Schellenberg)

· Privatization of City collection activities (Schellenberg)

· Current solid waste operations – what are our contract terms?  How do we compare with other cities and counties? (Anderson)

· New trends and technologies in solid waste collection and disposal (Anderson)

· Transfer station feasibility (Gulliford)

· Waste gasification technology (Gulliford)

· What are the financial implications of taking the Arlington automated recycling pilot project citywide? (Love)

· JEA biomass program (Joost)

The committee made several specific information gathering requests:
· Comparison of residential waste rates in other Florida and Southeastern cities

· Tipping fees at the three closest landfills in South Georgia

· Jim Robinson to report on Trail Ridge Landfill permit status at next meeting
In response to a question, Jeff Foster of the Solid Waste Division outlined where the city’s various solid waste streams now go.  Putrescible garbage goes to the City’s only currently operating Class 1 landfill at Trail Ridge (tipping fee - $29.50/ton).  Yard waste goes to the Old Kings Road Landfill (tipping fee - $16.71/ton).  Recyclables go to the new Republic Services recycling center on Jones Road.  Construction and demolition (C&D) debris goes to either the Trail Ridge or Old Kings Road Class 3 landfills (tipping fee $30/ton).  Waste haulers are not required to keep C&D debris in Jacksonville; it can be exported to other counties with no host fee payable to the City.
Jim Robinson briefly described the power generation aspects of the City’s solid waste operations.  The Trail Ridge Landfill has 19 kilowatts of electric generating capacity fueled by methane gas collected from the landfill.  Methane from the closed North Landfill on New Berlin Road is piped directly to the JEA’s Northside generating station to produce electricity.  Council Member Joost reported that JEA mixes 2% yard waste into its coal fired plant at the St. Johns River Power Park.
In response to a question from the chairman, Jeff Foster listed the following as the biggest problems/opportunities for the City’s solid waste operation:

· Increasing collection of recyclables from the parts of the city not served by Southland Waste Service’s automated pickup system in the Arlington area.

· New technologies for waste diversion, such as waste-to-energy processes, waste pelletization, etc.

· Conversion of collection vehicles to natural gas fuel.
· Increasing gas production at the North and East (Girvin Road) landfills.

Mr. Foster indicated that the City has, at last estimate, 5.8 years of capacity remaining in the existing permitted cell at Trail Ridge Landfill.  Council Member Joost understood that the City has spent nearly a million dollars on preparing to permit the next phase of Trail Ridge, but the process has come to a halt while the administration is looking at other alternatives to landfilling.

Robert Campbell of the Council Auditor’s Office gave an overview of the Solid Waste Division’s budget, which incorporates two major functions: collection (including recycling, litter control and illegal dumping response) and disposal (landfill operation, closure and post-closure).  The major revenue streams into the solid waste budget are landfill tipping fees, special waste fees, the City’s host fee, franchise fee, household solid waste user fee, and revenue from sale of recyclables.  The major expenses are landfill operational costs, collection costs (City-provided and contracts for private waste haulers), contaminated site remediation, landfill closure and post-closure costs, borrow pit operations for landfill cover, and landfill mitigation costs.

Chairman Gulliford questioned why the tonnage at the Trail Ridge Landfill has been decreasing for the past several years, and questioned the usual explanation that it is related to the economic downturn.  He believes other landfills in the area have not seen the same percentage decrease that has been experienced at Trail Ridge.  The growth in recycling may explain some, but not all, of the decline in tonnage.  Mr. Gulliford also asked why the residential solid waste user fee is not billed on the JEA utility bill, which seems to him to be a logical and inexpensive way to levy the charge.  Robert Campbell explained that the JEA would have to charge the City for its billing and collection service and it has been determined to be less expensive to place the charge as a non-ad valorem levy on the property tax bill.  Mr. Gulliford countered that the current system imposes more of a burden on landlords than would a system that directly bills the resident, not the property owner.
Future meetings: the committee will meet twice a month on the Thursdays of Council weeks at 4:00 p.m.  The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for November 15th at 4:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned:  5:03 p.m.

Minutes: 
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division 

  
 10.26.12     Posted: 11:00 a.m.
Tape: 
  
Special Committee on Solid Waste  10.25.12


  
Legislative Services Division

PAGE  
3

